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67 Environment and Climate Change 
Canada should clearly establish 
roles and responsibilities with 
Fisheries and Oceans Canada to 
support the Minister of the 
Environment and Climate change 
in making recommendations on 
listing aquatic species at risk.  
These roles and responsibilities 
should reflect the Species at Risk 
Act’s requirement for the Minister 
of Environment and Climate 
Change Canada to be primarily 
responsible for administering the 
act for listing aquatic species at 
risk.   

ECCC agrees with Management 
Recommendation.  
Environment and Climate Change 
Canada will work with Fisheries and 
Oceans Canada toward the 
development of a species-at-risk 
memorandum of understanding 
between the departments. The 
memorandum of understanding will 
aim to formalize the partnerships, 
collaboration, and 
information-sharing activities 
between the departments, which will 
support the government’s 
implementation of relevant 
authorities of the Species at Risk Act. 
The roles and responsibilities should 
reflect the act’s requirement for 
Environment and Climate Change 
Canada as the primary department 
responsible for administering the act, 
in particular the listing of aquatic 
species at risk. 
 
Expected completion date: December 
2023 

ECCC will have established 
and approved with agreed 
partners, clear roles and 
responsibilities for making 
recommendations on listing 
aquatic species at risk.  
 
MOUs will be in place by 
January 2024 

December 2023 ECCC’s CWS, Wildlife Management 
Directorate will develop and establish clear 
roles and responsibilities and MOUs with 
key partners for making recommendations 
on listing aquatic species at risk (June 
2023) 

 

ECCC’s CWS Branch will work with 
Fisheries and Oceans Canada, Committee 
on the Status of Endangered Wildlife in 
Canada (COSEWIC) and Regional Offices to 
put in place MOUs (December 2023) 

Wildlife 
Management 
Directorate,  
Canadian 
Wildlife 
Service (CWS)  
 

CWS Assistant 
Deputy 
Minister 

 
Note:   
• ECCC’s Audit and Evaluation Branch will refer to this MAP in its periodical follow-up with each Branch Head and in its report to the Deputy Minister on the progress made in implementing the OAG or CESD 

recommendations. 

https://www.oag-bvg.gc.ca/internet/English/parl_cesd_202210_07_e_44124.html

